## Arkansas Political Science Association Executive Board UALR October 11, 1975 Minutes

Present: Joel Anderson, Bob McChesney, Jeddy LeVar, Dale Enoch, Bill Nolan, Jim Lynch, Walter Nunn, Dan Durning and Raphael Lewis. The meeting was held in the New Student Union at UALR.

Dale Enoch, director of the Institute of Politics and Government in Arkansas, said the Institute would be unable to serve as secretariat in the immediate future. However, he expressed interest in doing so around the first of the year. He said Matt Reese, a political consultant, would likely be coming to the Institute in late February and that he could possibly make an appearance at the APSA convention.

Jim Lynch, president of the Arkansas chapter of the American Society for Public Administration, expressed interest in cooperating with APSA on program and conventions. The others were favorable to the idea of a joint meeting.

Pete Kidman's letter of resignation as APSA president was accepted and Joel Anderson was recognized as president. Nunn moved and LeVar seconded.

Nunn said the APSA had \$313.96 in the treasury and 24 paidup members.

Anderson was authorized to appoint an ad hoc committee to review the APSA constitution.

The dates of February 27-28 were established as the time of a joint meeting of APSA and ASPA. Hot Springs was established as the meeting place, with the Program Committee authorized to change the site to Little Rock if accommodations are not available.

Anderson nominated Charles Dunn as chairman of the Program Committee and Robert Savage, Carolyn Zinn, Tae Nam, Dale Enoch and John Zeigler as members. The nominations were accepted by the Executive Board.

Anderson nominated Walter Carr as chairman of the Nominating Committee and Tom Slinkard, Diane Kincaid, Bill Echols and Merrill Pritchett as members. The nominations were accepted by the Executive Board.

Anderson was authorized to fill vacancies and appoint necessary ad hoc committees.

Nunn was instructed to explore the possibility of applying for a Bicentennial Commission grant for photocopying and distributing 100 copies of a 110-page bibliography and essay on political science literature on Arkansas state government and politics by Norman Hodges.

The Board agreed to ask the ASU political science department to assemble a political science directory.

Anderson said he would write all department chairmen notifying them of the date and tentative location of the annual meeting.

He said he would also remind them to urge their faculty members to submit papers and to contact Charles Dunn about giving papers.

Respectfully submitted,

Walter Nunn

Secretary-Treasurer

WN:dr